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Blue Ridge High School Students Against Destructive Decisions 
officers Raphael Banuelos, president, and Emilia Banuelos, 
secretary, completed their second week of the Community Anti 
Drug Coalitions of America (CADCA) National Youth Leadership 
Institute (NYLI), held recently in Las Vegas. 

The NYLI strengthens the skills and capacity of young people to 
influence positive change in the communities where they live, 
learn and grow. Knowing that young people are the best 
resource for creating this change, its motto is ÒYouth-Led; 
Adult-GuidedÓ. Both students attended their first week of NYLI 
earlier at CADCAÕs annual February convention in Washington, 
DC. 

CADCA's Las Vegas mid-year was record-breaking with more 
than 2,000 substance abuse coalition members from around the 
world. ÒI am very thankful that our coalition was a part of mid-
year,Ó said Emilia. ÒThe NYLI summer training went deeper into 
learning how to prevent drug abuse in our community and to be 
powerful leaders.Ó  

ÒThe terms and topics we discussed really focused in on our 
community, a strategic prevention framework and logic model. 
We conducted a community assessment, discussed root 
causes and risk factors specific to our neighborhood, and went 
on to find interventions,Ó said Raphael. 

ÒAfter we broke the problem statement down into risk factors, 
we then broke down the risk factors into local conditions. Lastly 
we did our comprehensive strategies and intervention 
mapping,Ó said Emilia, Òwhich was my favorite part because 
youth are taking action to make a change in our community. 

ÒThe focus for our community is under age drinking, the  most 
common substance abused by teens. Many other communities 
that struggle with this issue shared different things they  

implemented as prevention strategies,Ó Raphael added. 
ÒOne of the best parts was befriending kids from all across 
the nation with the same goal, and learning different things 
they do to help lower substance abuse in their 
communities.Ó

ÒI am both thankful and grateful to NCDP for giving us the 
opportunity to attend the motivating and eye-opening 
conference,Ó said Raphael. ÒI am so thankful that I got to go 
to the mid-year conference and be a part of a such a big 
movement!,Ó said Emilia. ÒIÕm excited to bring back what I 
learned and teach youth in our community, because 
together we can make a monumental impact!Ó  

Besides four full days of Institute training, the duo 
completed a Medicine Safety Course to become certified 
community trainers. As part of their commitment, they will 
be leading peer programs for community fifth and sixth 
graders before year-end.  

Emilia and Raphael Banuelos work on a community 
assessment at the NYLI mid-year training in Las Vegas.

Local Youth Tackle Prevention Head On

Sponsor This Monthly Newsletter? 
For just $50 tax deductible donation, see your logo and message of support here in this corner, and 200 
newsletters will be reproduced and distributed in schools, the community, your business and other locations 
around the Pinetop-Lakeside, Show Low, Linden, McNary community.  For $500 donation,  be the sole 
supporter of 2,400 newsletters distributed annually! For more information, email ncdpncdp@gmail.com. 
First come first served!!!
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In the game of life, youÕre 
her goalie. 
A perfect moment to talk 
about alcohol. 
Parents are the #1 influence on whether 
their kids drink. For tips on howÑand 
whenÑto talk to your kids about the 
dangers of underage drinking, visit: 
www.underagedrinking.samhsa.gov

Parents Back to School Survival Guide 
Getting ready for the upcoming school year isnÕt all about 
notebooks, brand-new clothes and lunch boxes. ItÕs also 
about preparing your child for a new transition and laying the 
foundation for good communication. 

Questions about drugs and alcohol will inevitably come up 
during the school year as your son or daughter meets 
different friends, encounters unfamiliar social situations and 
is exposed to pop culture and media. 

To help parents, the Partnership for Drug-Free Kids has 
assembled this virtual backpack. Not only will it better equip 
your child during this transition, itÕs filled with tips and tools 
for talking, listening and improving your overall 
communication so that when your child has questions about 
drugs and alcohol, you will be the one he or she turns to.

Go to: http://www.drugfree.org/back-school-survival-guide-
parents/

Remember, free drug testing kits give your child the 
opportunity to say ÒnoÓ to peer pressure and ÒI canÕt try 
drugs, my parents have a drug test kit at home. Kits 
available free at NCDP. Call (928) 358-1645. 

Cans for Kids 
Nexus Coalition for Drug Prevention (NCDP) is collecting 
aluminum cans to raise funds to support its youth substance 
abuse prevention programs. Proceeds from these cans go 
toward summer Junior Leadership Academy, training for 
Mpowrd teen peer support program and other prevention 
activities. 

Cans are collected at the Lakeside recycling station at 1593 W 
Johnson Dr., behind the White Mountain Youth Center. NCDP 
asks recyclers to separate their aluminum cans from their 
metal recycling and deposit them in the specially marked white 
barrel beside the green recycle bins. For further information, 
call NCDP at (928) 358-1645. 

THANK YOU to Blue Ridge USD Bus Barn for donating our 
collection can!!! 

Back to School Calendar Arrives 
Watch the newsstands for the 2016-17 Back To School 
Calendar, compiled by NCDP and produced by White 
Mountain Independent newspaper. This annual project 
features art by local students, support from local advertisers 
and school holidays for most schools in Navajo and Apache 
Counties. Publication is scheduled for Aug. 30, 2016 

Save the Date &  
Tell A Friend 

Sept 10, 7:30-9:30 am 
ÒThe More You KnowÓ Breakfast 

@ White Mountain Nature 
Center


